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Meeting Minutes July 14th, 2023

                                                                     ATTENDANCE: 
    BOARD: Mary Jo Casalena,Sean Bardell, Brad Koontz, Carey Nycum-Foor

  GUESTS:Jim Wehling (Volunteer/landowner),Clyde Dermer OBV, Dave Wolfhope 

A. Bring Meeting to Order & Attendance - 8:04 Bardell called meeting to order
B. Review & Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes from June 9th 2023 - Koontz made a motion to approve June minutes Casalena second motion.
C. Public Comment-  a. Question on erosion bags and gates from Wehling, gates are installed and bags will be removed. Not all safety fence are installed but much of it is done. b. OBV Wayside needs to be sent to OBV for their review, suggested changes, or approval. c. OBV would like if BJMA would represent at their board meetings on second Thursdays @ 6:00p.m. 
D.       New Business
1. Northern Trail update
A.  Construction Update:  Wolfehope Project Manager gave a briefing on construction updates including projected 7/28 completion date but may be looking at an extension. Safety fencing is in process while they are waiting on supplies. Truss bridge addressed the entrance seeding was projected at 1100 pounds but they ended up being able to go with 700 pounds at a reduced price. Includes soil supplements. At this time even though we are close to the end of construction a price can not be estimated due to waiting on certification paperwork to be completed. It does look like we will be over and likely not to the amount that was originally projected. Three gates installed, privacy fence has been delivered, split rail fence has been placed, posts on Matson’s side, trail surface to start next week, driving surface aggregate will likely be the last phase. If we need an extension it will only be items that have to wait for safety fence to be completed. Concrete is in place at the approach but ballards need to be installed, trees need to be planted, painting, and kiosks need to be installed.  Final inspection next Friday possible walk through. 10:30 a.m. we just need one person to represent BJMA on walk through. Late Aug Early Sept ribbon cutting estimate. Graffiti: There is a protective coating that needs to be used. PenDot uses this coating when rehabbing a bridge. Wolfehope suggested we start with asking the Bedford office to see how to get approval to cover graffiti. Wolfehope will talk on Monday about getting graffiti removal in place. 
       2. Amenities / Sponsorship Plan for Northern Extension 
A. Update on TSA and fundraising group: Paypal and go fund me has been sorted out and complete.
B. Updates from Aaron Weiler’s Eagle Scout Project: Casalena will check with boro to see if they have any contact information to reach Aaron Weiler and see if he still is interested in doing the mile markers as his eagle scout project. 

C. Ariel Communications would like to donate a bike station for the Northern Extension. No further update

	
                    3.  Stream Bank Improvement Project: 
                                A.   Update on Shober’s stream bank- Completed and all went smoothly and very well. 
                                      In need of some trees. Wehling and Casalena will coordinate with Swartzel about 
                                      trees. Casalena will reach out to Laura Jackson about ordering trees that are 
                                      available from grant.  
                    4. Boat Launch Project 
A. KEI Subdivision & Easements- This location will require a good bit of additional
work due to slope. After visiting the bank a discussion regarding whether this location is the best one for the boat launch is needed.  We may want to look at this when everyone is in attendance as there are issues with slope and cost. American rivers-Dam removal could make other locations better options if we can find out if and when dams could be removed. Bardell will call American rivers to see what information he can find. Sept is slated to begin the dam project, reaching out to American Rivers to see if we can do anything to help move the project along and time frames. Wehling talked to Jennifer at the conservation district also.  
                   5.  Weber Lane Extension: 
                                A.  No update at this time
                   6. Pink Ribbon Walk- Due to meeting running over did not get to cover in meeting email with 
                                     Information was sent out to be reviewed. 
       E. Old Business
A.  Borough Ordinance updates to reflect name change and northern extension have been approved.  Needs our review to ensure no changes or additions are needed. Trail rules are different on ordinance and posters. We will need to make changes so rules are reflected the same.
     F. Reports of Officers
· Chairman - 
· Vice Chairman- 
· Secretary-  
· Treasurer - Koontz gave a monthly report on the log project, trout unlimited, and conservation district EW Wise Log Marshall. Fundraising 9500 minus fees covered. Acknowledgement letters out. 
· Secretary-Treasurer -  
Meeting Adjourned 9:39 a.m.
Next Meeting Aug 11th, 2023 @ 8:00 a.m. at the Bedford Borough Office, 244 W. Penn St., Bedford, PA 
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